
Promoting conservation, sportsmanship and education in respect to walleye fishing.

october 2010

	 	

Calendar
of events 

october 7th
Board Meeting

Doublewood Inn at 6pm

october 21st
FM Walleyes University

Make Your Own Fishing Tackle
El Zagal Shrine at 6pm

october 21st
Guest Speaker – Eric Olson

october 21st
WWC Championship Recap by 

Corey Heiser – Scheels 7pm

november 4th
Board Meeting

Doublewood Inn at 6pm
Members Welcome

november 25th
NO MEETING

Happy Thanksgiving

december 2nd
Board Meeting

Doublewood Inn at 6pm
Members Welcome

december 9th
Anglers on Ice with Zippy Dahl

Time & Location TBD

January 6th
Board Meeting

Doublewood Inn at 6pm
Members Welcome

January 20th
General Meeting

Roger Stearns & Craig Stapon
Members Welcome

save tHe date ...
What:  2011 Annual Dinner Dance
When: Saturday, January 22, 2011
Where:   El Zagal Shrine, Fargo ND

More details to follow ...

all MeetInGs at  7 PM 
at tHe  doUBleWood 
Inn of farGo, Unless 

otHerWIse stated.

THURSDAY OCTOBER 21ST gUEST SpEAkER ERiC OlSOn

Eric Olson has been fishing the 
Wal-Mart FLW Walleye Tour as a 
professional for the past 10 years. 
In 2010, the Red Wing, Minn. 
native became the Lake Oahe 
FLW Tour Champion, took home 
another top ten at the FLW tour, 
Devils Lake, ND and finished 4th 
overall for FLW Tour Western 
Division Angler of the Year

In his career, Olson has earned 
over $170,000 and qualified for 8 FLW Outdoors Championships. In addition, he 
was the winner of the 2000 MWC World Walleye Championship. 

Eric Olson uses his “3E” approach to help veteran anglers as well as the novice 
and youth anglers across the globe.  Eric’s 3E method is simple: education, 
entertainment, and energizing. 
Through in-depth product 
education, tips and tricks, species 
specific fishing techniques, 
tournament insider info, and 
boating technical talk to name 
a few, Eric is sure to include 
something new for everyone

Olson’s sponsors include, 
Evinrude, Ranger Boats 
Humminbird, Marine Glo, Minn 
Kota, Rapala, Sufix, Shimano, 
VMC, Cannon, Navionics.

 
Doors open at 6:30pm at the El Zagal Shrine and the 

seminar starts at 7:00pm. See you there!  Bring a Friend!
This seminar is free and open to the public.
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President’s Comments...        
The smell of autumn is in the air, this is my favorite time of the year, this 
means water temps are cooling and the start of the Big Walleyes putting 
on the “Feed Bag”. I hope each of you have the opportunity to catch some 
nice marble eyes.	
Thanks to all the contestants who participated in the Cormorant Fall 
Classic Tournament. A special thanks to the YMCA Camp for hosting and 
providing lodging for this event. Tournament director Barry Chouinard 
and his team of volunteers did a “GREAT JOB”
Come and experience a fun filled evening at this months meeting. Our 
guest speaker will be Ranger pro Eric Olson.

	 See you on the water...
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DL Marina: 218-847-7291

Lake Lida: 218-532-2628
Tim Sweeney at

3 Locations to serve you better
• Two miles west of

Detroit Lakes on Hwy 10
• At the Detroit Lakes Marina

• Lake Lida
DL Toll Free: 800-774-2628

Your exclusive Lund
Fiberglass dealer

for the region!

5608 Hwy 75 South  •  Moorhead, MN 56560
(218) 233-4489  • http://www.moorheadmarine.com

3471 University Dr S
Fargo, ND 58103 (701) 356-3700

Garden Hut of Fargo
“Your Northland Outdoor Power

Equipment Center - featuring Easy
Angler and Lodge Fish Houses.”

500 2nd ave n 701.293.2400
Fargo, nD 58102  800.423.3344

701.237.5948
1020 25th st s   Fargo, nD 58103 

3450 Main ave 701.293.7325
Fargo, nD 58103  www.swanston.com

Gary Sauvageau President

Bryan Delomba 

Jackie Hall 

Derrik Ellingson

2115 se Main st
Moorhead, Mn

218-287-9100
MOn.-Fri. 8:30-6:00
sat. 8:30-3:00

1020 25th st s studio: 701.237.3767
Fargo, ND 58103  Office: 701.237.5346
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	 By Kyle Agre

If you were out on Big Cormorant Lake during the weekend of the FM Walleyes, 
Inc. Cormorant Fall Classic you may have encountered a white Lund boat flying 
the Canadian flag. Though this may have seemed strange at first, it was not the 
Canadian Navy. Rather, it was the team of Roger Benoit (pronounced Ben-Wa) 
and Craig Ferris of Winnipeg, Manitoba.  Roger and Craig were brought to 
the Cormorant Classic through a series of events going back to the 2010 Lake 
Winnipeg Ice Fishing Excursion. During the Angler’s Social an entry to the 
Cormorant Classic was drawn for the members of Walleye Anglers Association 
of Manitoba (WAAM). The drawing was held and neither Roger nor Craig was 
the winner. As the end of summer drew near, the winner of the drawing was faced 
with a conflict in his schedule and was not able to attend the tourney.  According 
to the rules set forth by the executives of the WAAM club, at the next meeting 
there was another drawing for the entry.  This time luck was on their side as 
Roger was drawn as the winner.  He chose Craig as his partner and they were both headed for Big Cormorant Lake.

Roger and Craig were greeted with a rain out for their first day of pre-fishing on Big Cormorant Lake.  They entered the tournament with 
only one day on the water under their belts.  That one practice day was spent learning to fish 
with “only a plain hook and a sinker”.  “Why doesn’t anyone use blades or beads around 
here?” was one of the comments overheard of the team from Manitoba.  Well, Saturday 
morning a plain hook and sinker proved to do the trick for Team Canada.  Shortly after 
pulling into their second spot of the day they landed a beautiful walleye that weighed in 
at just under six pounds, putting them in first place for big fish at the end of the day.  They 
added another weigh fish later in the day to add to their total.  Sunday was not as fortunate 
as they were only able to muster up one weigh fish and were bumped into third place for 
big fish of the tournament.

We hope that Team Canada had as much fun fishing the Cormorant Classic as we had 
having them join us.  Whether it was over hearing their rendition of “Oh, Canada” out on the 
water or listening to their antics while playing cards during the evenings, many memories 
will remain from “Team Wiser’s” time on Big C.

Cormorant Classic goes International!!! 
By Kyle Agre

Roger Benoit & Craig Ferris with FMWalleyes Club VP Scott Brewer

Cormorant Classic goes International!!! 
By Kyle Agre

Roger Benoit & Craig Ferris with FMWalleyes Club VP Scott Brewer

Roger Benoit & Craig Ferris with FM Walleyes 
Club VP Scott Brewer

Cormorant ClaSSiC goES intErnational
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Fm wallEyES DinnEr DanCE SEEking priZE DonationS
The FM Walleyes Unlimited Dinner Dance, scheduled for Saturday, January 22, 2011, is approaching.  The planning 
committee is working to secure sponsors who are willing to donate door prizes to be raffled off at the event.  Proceeds 
generated from this event will be used to support FM Walleyes Unlimited club functions promoting conservation, 
sportsmanship and education in respect to walleye fishing.  Please consider a donation of cash or merchandise to be used 
toward this event.  

As in the past, “theme baskets” will be included in the raffle 
prizes.  Wicker and plastic baskets are now being collected 
for the assembly of these prizes.  If you have unused baskets 
of any kind that can be recycled for this purpose please 
consider donating them to the planning committee.  Also 
needed to assemble these baskets are any type of beauty 
product (lotion, perfume, hair products, make up, etc…), 
jewelry, gift certificates

If you are interested in donating cash, a prize, or a basket 
please contact Tami Stillwell at 701 367 6741 or you can 
email her at stillwelltami@ideaone.net.

2010 Classic Cup Winners
Brad & Jared Carr
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Cormorant Fall ClaSSiC top 10 FiniSHErS 

1st Place – Brad Carr & Jared Carr 2nd Place – Matt Johnk & Tyler Wiser

3rd Place – Dan Schultz & Chad Shannon
4th Place 

Fred Sanchez & Chris Roehl 5th Place – Chad Anderson & Kyle Gieser

6th Place – Ben Nelson & Joe Retterath

7th Place 
Corey Heiser & Dean Badlinger 8th Place – Brian Fitch & Darren Fitch

9th Place – Dave Randash & Ron Broby 10th Place – John Pritchet & Pat Manteuffel
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If you would like to submit a picture of 
your trophy or just a good memory 

please e-mail your photo to:   
 brian.dahlin@randscasework.com

Amelia Agre with a 21in plus beauty Tony Agre with a good eater

mEmBEr’S pHotoS

2010 Cormorant Fall ClaSSiC rESultS
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FM Walleyes Unlimited has a long history of supporting youth education in the outdoor sports.  Most, if not all of the focus of this 
education has been targeted toward younger individuals, teaching them about the sport of fishing.  Recent discussions within the board 
of directors has led to the exploration of potential educational opportunities for older children and young adults.  

The Venturing program offers just such an opportunity for FM Walleyes.  Venturing, a program of the Boy Scouts of America, offers 
youth ages 14 through 20 the opportunity to build and run an organization focusing an area of their interest.  It is best compared to 
a “civic organization” that is run by it’s youth members.  Venturing is open to both male and female youth, with or without scouting 
experience.  The FM Walleyes board of directors’ vision for a potential Venturing crew would include participants from both club 
member families and external families who all have an interest in fishing and outdoor sports.  The Venturing crew could provide needed 
volunteers to support existing FM Walleyes club activities as well as develop their own projects and events.  The Venturing crew would 
select their own officers, some of which could attend the FM Walleyes board meetings and provide input from a youth perspective to 
situations affecting the club.

The FM Walleyes board of directors is seeking input in two areas. First, are there youth in the age range of 14 to 20 who would be 
interested in participating in this type of organization? And secondly, are there any adults who would be willing to fill roles as mentors 
and leaders during the formation of the Venturing crew and on-going afterward. Without adult mentors and leaders a successful Venturing 
crew would not be possible. If you, or someone you know would be interested in participating in the formation of a Venturing crew either 
as a participant or an adult leader please contact Kyle Agre, 701-429-1242, kyle.agre@gmail.com or any other board member.    

poSSiBlE vEnturing CrEw witHin Fm wallEyES

2010 CuStom roD raFFlE
By Scott Brewer
Special thanks for all those that helped make the 2010 Custom Rod Raffle a huge success.  With everyone’s help, we generated over 
$1300 for FM Walleyes youth education programs.   

We had 3 prizes in this year’s raffle. The Grand prize was a Chuck DeRemer custom StCroix rod paired with a Shimano Stella reel, 
retailing for over $1000.  The Second prize was a Chuck DeRemer custom Ice Rod and there was also a “Sellers” prize of another custom 
Ice Rod that went to the person that sold the grand prize winning ticket.  

We drew for the prizes near the end of the September general member meeting at the Doublewood Inn.  The first ticket drawn was for 
the second place prize, Chris Meyer (one of the evening’s speakers) reached in the bucket and pulled out the name of Cliff Sauvageau.  
Cliff is the uncle of club President, Gary Sauvageau.  Cody Roswick (the other speaker) reached in and pulled the Grand prize ticket.  
The winner is….Kyle Agre, and because he sold the ticket to himself, he also won the sellers prize.  With all the hours Kyle has donated 
to our club as the youth education coordinator, its great he won the raffle. Let’s hope he takes a little time for himself to use this beautiful 
work of art.

Thank you to everyone that sold tickets this year.  Leading the pack were Gary Sauvageau with 10 books, Barry Chouinard and Scott 
Brewer with 8 books sold.  Thanks to everyone that bought these tickets and a very special thank you to Chuck DeRemer and Scheels 
All Sports. 

In 2011 we will have the 4th annual Custom Rod Raffle and it will be bigger and better yet.  

with a little luck “you” could be the next winner.  

Making Your Own Fishing Tackle
FM Walleye University will be holding another series of classes this fall and winter.  The first class 
will be “Making Your Own Fishing Tackle”, brought back by popular demand, on Thursday, October 
21st at 6:00 p.m. at the Doublewood Inn prior to the regular club meeting.  Attendees will:

	 	 	 • Learn to tie knots
   • Make snells & spinners
   • Paint custom jigs and spoons
   • Build a selection of tackle to take home & use next fishing season

Please RSVP to reserve a spot in this or any of our future classes by calling Kyle Agre 701-526-0262 
or kyle.agre@gmail.com  Provide your name, the name of the individual(s) that will be attending & your phone number.FM Walleyes Unlimited, Inc.

FM Walleye University 

“Introduction To Fly Fishing”

FM Walleye University will be holding their next class, “Introduction To Fly Fishing” 
on Thursday, April 15th at 6:00 p.m. at El Zagel prior to the regular club meeting.  

Those who attend will learn how fly fishing equipment is different than other angling 
equipment.  They will learn about the knots necessary for fly fishing, the different 
types of flies, how flies are tied, fish that can be targeted with a fly rod and if the 
weather permits, will get to try their hand at casting a fly rod outside. 

There will be a prize drawing for those who attend including a beginner fly fishing kit. 

Please RSVP to reserve a spot in this class by calling Kyle Agre 701-526-0262 or 
kyle.agre@gmail.com

Fm wallEyES univErSity
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morE CoFFEE plEaSE
by Ed “Backwater Eddy” Carlson	
“Slow, slower, keep it slow now Ed, ya know Miss piggy walleye won’t chase a crank bait too far in this 36 degree water, now will she?” 
I need to remind myself of the basics often as my teeth begin to chatter and I become a bit impatient. Not to say I talk to my self out here 
in the dark, maybe I do, who knows really? It can be a lonely spooky business when the blanket of night surrounds you.
~ Snap-Crunch-Crunch ~
“Huh, I wonder what that was?”
 Ah, just some other hunter like myself slinking through the underbrush snapping twigs and rustling leaves, ya, that’s it?	
Ya, but who or what, and hunting what, hunting me?	
“Naaaaa…Jeez Ed, get a grip!”
 When my curiosity gets the best of me, I will shine a flash light back there and take a look, but I hate to take the chance miss piggy is 
near, she don’t like sudden light’s or moon shadows, I can wait, a little bit longer.	
~ CRUNCH! ~
Now........ dead silence, ya know the kind that really makes ya nervous, yup....... that kind of silence.
 ~ SNIFF ~ SNIFF ~

OK then, Ah, there is something right behind me now. I can feel and hear it sniffing my neck over the river bank wall, right behind my 
head.
“This is bad, this is not good Ed, ok now what?”
 I decide to spin around then quickly flip on my hat light, and scare “IT” away, good plan ya?	
“Do-do-do, ready, do-do-do, ready, do-do-do.”	
~SNIFF~SNIFF~SNIFF~
“Oh...$HIT.....Ah man!”
 “Ok.....Ready....Spin and hit the light…ready.........NOW!”	
I spin with cat like reflex’s while spontaneously flipping on the hat light, all the while balancing precariously on a large chunk of wobbly 
riprap on the river bank. Not an easy task I’ll tell ya.
 The light fires up as planned and there, not 12” in front of my face, peering over the bank, are two big shiny green eyes!	
“EEEEEAAAAHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHH!”
In retrospect, although I’m not entirely certain, a less them masculine noise may have fled my mouth into the silence of the crisp autumn 
night air. But let’s just say, it was a grunt, ya I am certain now.... it was a grunt, a manly kinda grunt, yup that’s it, a manly grunt.
 This strategic assault on the vicious green eyes results in a sudden loss of balance sending my arm’s flailing about, a spinning rod in one 
hand, while desperately clutching at the night air with the other free hand.	
Flash light focusing on trees, then the water, then the rock, then the trees again, but not on the eyes. Those eye’s that were still peering 
at me from the bank. Yup, those mean looking big green buggers, those eyes.
 I momentarily regain my composure, to again scan the bank for the big green vicious eyes. Unfortunately the light I so desperately was 
depending on now quits, darkness again surrounds me.	
If you ever used a headlamp you know that if they fail you in a time of need the recommended procedure is a series of slaps to the head. 
This will get the light to again illuminate, if you’re lucky.
 So now I commence to frantically beat myself about the head to regain the illumination that I now perceived to be my only hope of 
salvation from the vicious green-eyed menace, ...............who was now certainly about to devour me.
“SLAP-SLAP-SLAP-SLAP-SLAP-SLAP-SLAP-SLAP-..........SLAP!”
The last slap was the charm. Darn good thing too, a few more slaps just may have knocked me out.
With my precious illumination regained I franticly begin scanning the headlamp up and down the shoreline to again locate the “Big 
Green Vicious Eyes”.
There they are, those two big green eyes, the eyes that are mounted on the head of a big stupid, yet completely harmless looking, black 
lab. Who now apparently thinks he found a new amusing friend in the night to play with?
~ WOOF! ~
“Ya…”WOOF”  to you too, ya Putz!”
 “Ah heck, you didn’t mean it did you buddy?”	
I give him a good rub on the head. His body heat was a welcome hand warmer in this 30-degree night air.
 Yup Uf-Da, fall walleye fishing at night, you just never know what to expect? From renegade beaver commandeering my boat, dogs 
lying in ambush, cranes landing on the boat bow or my shoulders, coon’s or weasels rummaging in the tackle box, and of course the ever 
vicious killer frog’s dancing in the crisp dry leaves. Oh-ya, and not to forget my buddies the muskrat’s, trying to eat my bootlaces. They 
all love to mess with my mind at night, but I truly do love it.	
Time for more “HOT” coffee, yup-yup-yup, more coffee, that will help.
 Ah....And by the way, it was a strategic manly GRUNT. Not a girly-man type scream,.......... honest.
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auguSt 2010 CluB outing rECap
By:  Steve Hall
On August 21st and 22nd, the last club outing was held on Big Detroit Lakes.  We rant out of the Legion Campgrounds in Detroit 
Lakes.  This was a really nice, clean campground, good showers.  If you get a chance, check it out
On Saturday started with fog, the weather ended up hot with no wind at all.  Fishing was a bit tough for a little while until we figured 
it out.  Sunday was 20 to 30 mph winds but the fish seemed to be on the bite.  Night crawlers and minnows in 20 feet of water was the 
ticket on Saturday and on Sunday, 20 to 25 feet, pulling crank baits at 2.6 mph seemed to work the best.

auguSt CluB outing rESultS:
   Junior DiviSion 	 	 	 																					aDult DiviSion
	 	 1st Derion Baker      3 fish   9.00 lbs.    1st Brian Fitch    3 fish   5.14 lbs.
  2nd Blake Meyer      3 fish   4.42 lbs.    2nd Steve Hall    3 fish  3.88 lbs.
  3rd Lane Bohlman    1 fish   1.88 lbs.    3rd Darrin Rude  3 fish  3.26 lbs.

SEptEmBEr 2010 rECap
New products, new technology and new strategies to implement these innovations. That is what those who attended the September 
2010 FM Walleyes Unlimited meeting held at the Doublewood Inn were provided with. Cody Roswick, District Sales Manager for Pure 
Fishing and Chris Meyer, Mille Lacs guide and Lowrance, Navionics & Clam pro staff member each shared insights into new product 
offerings from their respective companies.

The Pure Fishing organization includes industry leading brands; Berkley, Stren, Spiderwire, Shakespeare, Pflueger, Abu Garcia, 
Fenwick, Penn, All Star, Mitchell and Johnson. Cody highlighted some of the new products in these lines starting with the Fenwick 
Elite Tech rods. These top of the line fishing rods are designed for species and technique specific applications. He mentioned that Abu 
Garcia has also brought out a new line of rods for those who enjoy bass fishing.  

New technology in fishing reels included Abu Garcia’s new series of bait casting reels, the Black Max, Silver Max and Pro Max. These 
low profile bait casters features a “flipping switch”, popular with anglers who use them for bottom bouncing. Pflueger offers several 
new spinning reels with oversized spools and rubber grommets designed to accommodate fluorocarbon and braided lines, eliminating 
the need to use monofilament backing or taping the line.

Gulp! has dominated the artificial bait market for the past several years. Cody discussed some of the ways to keep Gulp! fresh and 
usable and ways to keep Gulp! Alive containers from leaking. New to the Gulp! line up includes the 1” minnow, leech, worm and 
crickets, 3” fry nightcrawlers, floating Gulp! minnows, and Gulp! shad guts for cat fishing.

Powerbait, Berkley’s PVC based plastic baits have added several new baits. The new additions include the 3” & 4” ripple shad, T-tail 
minnows and 2”, 3” & 4” minnows.

Cody also shared some insights into the Flicker Shad, Berkley’s crank bait. This lure has become very popular with anglers who use 
them for trolling and casting situations. A video highlighting the most effective ways to use the Flicker Shad was also played.

In addition to his responsibilities with Pure Fishing, Cody Roswick also serves on the board of directors of the National Professional 
Anglers Association. NPAA membership is open to all avid anglers and provides discounts on products and boat insurance along with 
a voice in legislative actions affecting anglers and outdoors enthusiasts.

Chris Meyer focused much of his time on the new HDS line of sonar/gps units from Lowrance. New products from Lowrance include 
the Elite 5 DSI and Mark 5 DSI units. The Elite 5 combines a gps capable, downview color sonar unit in the price range of $550 to $650. 
This offers anglers the option to purchase a new technology unit at a very affordable price. The Elite 5 uses analog sonar as opposed 
to the digital sonar in the HDS line. The Mark 5 is the black/white equivalent to the Elite 5 and is available for approximately $300. 
These units will be great options for those anglers looking to upgrade to current technology or to add a second unit to their boat.

Chris shared some suggestions for those who are using, or considering purchasing one of the Lowrance HDS units. He pointed out that 
the “shallow water” mode actually includes all water under 100’ deep. The “deep water” mode is best left to those fishing or boating 
on the great lakes or oceans. By using the “shallow water” setting, the units are able to operate more efficiently and respond quicker.  

These units, Chris points out, are set up from the factory with settings that are water ready. Adjustments in the settings are not needed as 
they were in the older LCX series. Several screen shots demonstrating the effectiveness of the new downscan technology were shared 
as well. This new wave in the HDS line of products allows the angler to “see” what is below the boat instead of needing to interpret 
the vertical sonar returns on the older units.  

Care of these new units was also discussed. Chris recommends using a mixture of 50% distilled water and 50% vinegar for washing the 
screens. Windex or other glass cleaners should not be used, as they can damage the surface of the screen. Also, it is not recommended 
that the units be transported on the boat. Continual bouncing and vibration caused by riding on the boat can shorten the life of the unit. 
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BoarD mEEting minutES – Thursday, July 1, 2010 @ Doublewood Inn, Fargo ND
-Meeting was called to order @ 6.19pm by President, Gary Sauvageau.
Absent Board Members:  Scott Brewer, Kyle Agre, Rick Mohan, Steve Garten & Ed Liberda.
Guests:    None present.
-Review of May & June board meeting minutes.  Motion made by Steve Hall to approve, 2nd by Ron Sahr.  All in favor, motion passed.
-Treasurer’s Report, Barry Chouinard.  Current balance:  $16,179.30.  Motion to approve balance was made by Brian Dahlin.  Second by Steve 
Meyer.  All in favor, motion carried  
-Current Membership:  280 paid memberships.
-Last general meeting attendance:  43.
-Update club’s master calendar.  Discussion. Calendar is okay.
-The club received thank you cards from the Take A Vet Fishing Event and also from Mike & Pam Miller’s White Earth Take A Kid Fishing Event.

olD BuSinESS:
-AYA Tournament, Barry Chouinard.  Capped @ 40 with several teams on a waiting list.  This year’s concerns were lake access issue due to high 
water levels & acquiring enough volunteers.  The tournament trailer will be worked on after it is back in town after this tournament.
-2010 Club Outings, Steve Hall.  Next outing is scheduled for July 17th & 18th  on Leech Lake. 
-Summer Picnic @ Sahr’s, Steve Meyer & Ron Sahr.  To be held on Thursday, August 19th.  We are planning on 100 to be in attendance.
-Walleye Lines, Brian Dahlin.  Reminder to get articles in as soon as possible.

nEw BuSinESS
-Walleye Advisory Committee, Barry Chouinard.  His next meeting will be on August 18th.  They will be discussing slot limits in Minnesota. 

rounD taBlE:
Barry Chouinard.. Mentioned the fact that during the month of June 2010 our club & it’s volunteers put 800+ people on the water with the events 
that we held and/or participated in.  This is quite an accomplishment!  We should all (board members AND GENERAL MEMBERS) be very proud 
of that fact.

Motion to adjourn @ 6.40pm by Brian Dahlin.  All in favor, motion passed.
the next board meeting will be @ 6pm on thursday, august, 5th @ the Doublewood inn.  Please be reminded that general club members are 
invited to attend board meetings.  Respectfully submitted by Tami Stillwell, Recording Secretary.

BoarD mEEting minutES – Thursday, August 5, 2010 @ Doublewood Inn, Fargo ND
- Meeting was called to order @ 6.04pm by President, Gary Sauvageau.
Absent Board Members:  Ed Liberda.  Guests: Trent Gerad, Northern Lights Council, Boy Scouts.
- Introduction of visitor, Trent Gerad with Northern Lights Council, Boy Scouts is here to visit with us about the Boy Scout Venturing Program. This 
is a service club for youth between the ages of 14 & 20 run by the youth. The vision would be for the club to charter a venture crew, with the focus 
being on fishing along with other things. We could utilize this group to be volunteers and teachers. The group could link to our club, work alongside 
and possibly continue in our club as they get older. Kyle has additional information for us to look over. Kyle mentioned the fact that currently our 
youth education focuses on the younger kids. This group would expand our youth exposure to the pre-teen, teen & pre-college aged kids.
- Trent said that the Hooked on Scouting events this year had around 200 participants. He thanked the club for the volunteers that assisted at those 
events. He also mentioned that a new sign has been placed at Camp Wilderness, Park Rapids MN which recognizes FM Walleyes as a financial 
contributor to the camp.
- Review of May & June board meeting minutes. Motion made by Ron Sahr to approve, 2nd by Kyle Agre. All in favor, motion passed.
- Treasurer’s Report, Barry Chouinard.  Current balance:  $18,466.28.  Motion to approve balance was made by Steve Meyer, 2nd by Kyle Agre.  
All in favor, motion carried  

Fm wallEyES 2010 yEar EnD rESultS
aDult DiviSion

1st Brian Fitch 12 fish 22.36 lbs.
2nd Steve Hall 12 fish 15.94 lbs.
3rd Darrin Rude 9 fish 14.02 lbs.
4th Steve Meyer 7 fish 9.58 lbs.
5th Steve Garten 5 fish 7.74 lbs.

Junior DiviSion
1st Derion Baker 15 fish 36.82 lbs.
2nd Blake Meyer 13 fish 23.38 lbs.
3rd Lane Bohlman 12 fish 19.20 lbs.
4th Grady Stillwell 6 fish 17.28 lbs.
5th Marissa Baker 6 fish 10.76 lbs.

* Year end awards will be presented at the Annual Meeting.  
Traveling trophy to the first place winner in both divisions.  Plaques to the first five places in both divisions

BoarD mEEting minutES
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- Current Membership:  280 paid memberships.  - Last general meeting attendance:  43.
- Update club’s master calendar.  Discussion. Calendar is okay.

olD BuSinESS:
- 2010 Club Outings, Steve Hall. Next outing is scheduled for July 21st & 22nd on Big Detroit Lake & camping will be based out of the Legion 
Campground. Fishing will be from 7am to 3pm both days.
- Speaker Update, Scott Brewer.  
- September 16th...Cody Roswick (New Berkley products & rock guards also NPAA) & Chris Meyer (New products Lowrance/Navionics)
- October 21st…Eric Olson, FLW. Eric won the Oahe FLW Tourney and was in the top 10 at the Devils Lake FLW tourney. Ranger will sponsor.
- December 9th (November meeting)…Zippy Dahl, Anglers Night on Ice. Zippy is with the Perch Patrol, Devils Lake ND. Should be a great seminar.  
Steve Meyer will work on a venue as the Doublewood has no room for us that night.
- January…Roger Stearns & Craig Stapon, Canada. They will speak about Lake Winnipeg fishing on the ice and Manitoba summer fishing.
- February…Open at this time:  Options Chris Gilman or Scott Steil, both Ranger pros.
- March, Angler Night…the Griz, Minneapolis guide. Final confirmation to follow. Pete Harsh has offered to do the introduction.
- April…Open
- May… Coast Guard
- Board Member Name Tags, Kyle Agre. Name tags should be ready by September meeting.
- Summer Picnic @ Sahr’s, Steve Meyer & Ron Sahr.  Thursday, August 19th. Everything is ready to go. Games Galore will be there.  Thanks to 
Corey! We are planning on 100 to be in attendance. Raffles are set. Special raffle for a pair of anti-gravity lawn chairs.
- Boy Scout Volunteerism, Rick Mohan. Rick is checking with the boy scouts to see if we can get some volunteers for our upcoming Cormorant 
Classic.
- AYA Tournament @ Devils Lake, Barry Chouinard  Full field, tourney ran well. Prizes valued @ between $34 – 40k. Need more volunteers in the 
future to help this run even more smoothly.

nEw BuSinESS:
- Comorant Classic, Barry Chouinard. Currently at 29 entries. Barry will be sending out a mailing to previous contestants and the club general 
membership. Volunteers are needed, please contact Barry if you are able to help.
- Outreach Coordinator & Volunteer Coordinator. Barry mentioned that the Lake Region Anglers have had success with getting more members active in 
their club with the use of an outreach/volunteer coordinator. Talked about our club developing a position like this.
- Youth Education, Kyle Agre. Recap:  Hooked on Scouting, May 25th & May 27th. Partnered with Northern Lights Council of Boy Scouts. 75-80 
scouts plus families attended these 2 events. FM Walleyes provided 4 learning stations & also assisted with the fishing station at the pond.  
- Lil’ Fisherman’s Derby, June 8th. Partnered with Fargo Park District & River Keepers. 208 children & 155 adults attended this event @ Dike East. 
We provided 5 learning stations & assisted with the fishing derby & a fishing clinic.  
- 2010-2011 Proposed Class Topics.  1) Building your own tackle, 2) Ice Fishing (same night as Anglers Night on Ice, 3) Rod Building, 4) Fishing 101 
(same night as Anglers Night), 5) Fly Fishing & 6) Boating Safety (in conjuction with the Coast Guard meeting in May).
- Fresh Water Fishing Hall of Fame Mega Raffle. Received letter explaining raffle along with 2 cards of tickets (with 4 chances per card). Cost for all 
these tickets is $20. Scott Brewer made a motion that the club buy these cards. If anything is won, we would use prizes as raffle prizes for the club. 
Second by Steve Meyer. All in favor, motion passed.
- Dinner Dance, Tami Stillwell. Scheduled for Saturday, January 22nd, 2010. Venue and caterer are booked. Still need to schedule a band or disc jockey. 
Will be sending out corporate donation requests soon. If anyone is interested in helping out, please contact Tami @ 701 367 6741 or stillwelltami@
ideaone.net.
- Fargo Bait & Tackle, Ron Sahr. Board has been informed that the club member discount is not being given. Ron will contact owner to discuss his 
concerns.

rounD taBlE:
Brian Dahlin Needs information to walleye lines as soon as possible.

Scott Brewer  1) Received a nice thank you letter from the veteran that fished with him during the Take A Vet Fishing Event.  2) Custom Rod 
Raffle will be drawn during the September 16th general membership meeting.  Sell those tickets.  3) Reeds, Walker MN is now a raffle sponsor for 
the club.  Thanks to the Arnold family!  4) Set up nomination committee for the upcoming 2011 election at the next board meeting.  5) Need a chair 
for the sponsorship, not necessary that this person be a board member.

kyle agre 1) Thinks that Venturing may be a possibility.  2) Winner of Comorant Classic entry at the March Ice Fishing Trip couldn’t attend, 
so that entry was re-drawn and Roger Benoit & Craig Ferris will be participating this year.  3) Hooked Magazine.  Kyle has some copies of these and 
this edition has 5 FM Walleye kids and some of the WAAM kids on page 22.  

Barry Chouinard 1) Need additional advertisers and sponsor.  2) Next year’s Pelican Classic will be the 25th annual.  Considering ways to possibly 
increase payout.  3) AIM is the 1st week in September.

tami Stillwell ND National Guard, Yellow Ribbon Program. This program re-initializes military personnel back into the community.  We have 
assisted with 2 previous programs by hosting a short fishing based seminar. They have contacted us to help out at more of these. We would like to get a 
pool of board members & general members that would be able to help out with these. I will be requesting more information about the program. If you 
have any questions and/or would like to be added to our pool of volunteers please contact me.

Motion to adjourn @ 9pm by Steve Garten, 2nd by Barry Chouinard.  All in favor, motion passed.
the next board meeting will be @ 6pm on thursday, September 1st @ the Doublewood inn.  Please be reminded that general club members are 
invited to attend board meetings.  Respectfully submitted by Tami Stillwell, Recording Secretary.



Walleye lines  OctOber 2010

Membership Application and Renewal
F-M Walleyes Unlimited, Inc. – An area sportsman’s club, dedicated to the preservation and improvement of 
walleye fishing, invites you to join and actively participate in our fishing club o new o renew
Application for Membership: o  $20  o Jr. Member (under 18) - free

Name(s) ___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address _____________________________________________________ City _____________________________ State ___________ Zip ________________

Phone:  Home  (______)  ______  - _______ _____________________________Work  (______)  ______  - _______

Do you own a boat?   o Yes  o No      Would you like to fish with other club members?   o Yes  o No

E-mail: __________________________________________________________________________________________

Membership requirements: Persons desiring membership must be those who can act in a sportsmanlike manner and will be 
a credit to the organization.  Receipt of this application, yearly dues and approval of the Board of Directors are required for 
membership.  
Mail application to: 
f-M Walleyes Unlimited, Inc., Po Box 1017, Moorhead, Mn 56560.

Signature of Applicant:  x 
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PaId amount ________________

date __________Init ___________

Have a safe and fun fishing season from
sahr’s sudden service

601 N. 4th St. 
Fargo, ND 58102 293-1918

and

red river boarding Kennels
789-7510

Ron & Kathy Sahr, Owners

701.232.2491
72 broadway  Fargo, nD 58102 

3000 25th St S
Fargo, ND 58103

Vision Bank

(701) 364-2020

3100 13th Ave S
Fargo, ND 58103

(701) 451-7528

Every Battery
For

Every Need
4430 17th Avenue South

Fargo, ND

701-293-8000

INDUSTRIES
(701) 277-1749 • 800-246-1749 • Fax (701) 277-1867
www.trsindustries.com       email: tarps4119@aol.com

1230 40th Street NW
In the Fargo Industrial Park • Fargo, ND 58102

Custom Boat Covers, Custom Covers For Anything
Guaranteed turn around

Easy to work with
Guaranteed quality

Rich Cossette



f-M Walleyes Unlimited, Inc.
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OFFicers
Gary Sauvageau, President (exp: Feb., 2012)
(701) 235-5804 
garysauvageau@msn.com

Scott Brewer, V. President (exp: Feb., 2012)
218) 233-0494
scottb@NorthernPipe.com

Barry Chouinard, Treas. (exp: Feb., 2012)
(218) 790-4762
bchouinard@magnumlog.com

Tami Stillwell, Rec. Sec. (exp: Feb., 2011)
(701) 367-6741
stillwelltami@ideaone.net

Brian Dahlin, Corr. Sec. (exp: Feb., 2013)
(701) 371-4083
brian.dahlin@randscasework.com

Steve Garten, Past President
(701) 238-1362
stevegarten@q.com

bOarD OF DirectOrs
Steve Hall (exp: Feb., 2013)
(701) 261-4379
stevehall58@hotmail.com

Steve Meyer (exp: Feb., 2013)
(701) 371-7507
smeyer@lampertyards.com

Kyle Agre (exp: Feb., 2012)
(701) 526-0262
kyle.agre@gmail.com

Ed Liberda (exp: Feb., 2011)
(701) 235-4993 
edward.liberda@gmail.com

Ron Sahr (exp: Feb., 2011)
(701) 293-1918
redriverboarding@hotmail.com

Richard Mohan (exp: Feb., 2012)
(701) 261-2928
rgmohan@cableone.net

Articles for the
2010 december Issue

of the Walleye Lines
will be accepted through the

27tH of november
Any photos, articles that you have written or printed articles that you have obtained 

permission to have reprinted will be accepted. 

For more information please contact 
Brian Dahlin, Editor of the Walleye Lines at: 

brian.dahlin@randscasework.com


